
August-October 2024 

Dear Praying Friends, 

Thank you for your faithful prayer and financial support!  

One year! 

August 23, 2024 marked one year of being in Bolivia! Time has gone by so fast. In this time we have 
moved twice, started with Spanish lessons, started a church, started outreach in our community and more! 
We had a great time as a family celebrating our first year in Bolivia! 

Outreach 

We just completed our first time going through our village with door to door soul-winning. Please pray as 
we plan our next attempt. Please also pray as we are looking at expanding our outreach with a city street 
preaching ministry. We have been able to have some good talks with the people in our village and have 
had some of them over for supper and birthday parties. We have also been able to reach out to others 
with the Gospel by offering rides to those on the way to the clinic in our village. We also were able to 
connect better with one young lady that has been coming to church by giving her a ride to go visit 
relatives in a nearby colony.  

Family 

Avery, Leanne, and Renee all celebrated a birthday and enjoyed having people from the village over for 
their birthday parties. Some of these they met for the first time. It has been a great way to connect with 
families. Jairett received his Canadian citizenship and his Canadian passport! The children are so excited 
to soon be done with school and are looking forward to their summer break this December through 
January! We ordered new school books today and are excited to have a missionary family on furlough 
bring them back for us. We are doing well and advancing in our Spanish courses and looking forward to a 
break in December. We had a great time visiting with another missionary family and had supper together.  

Church 

We have been faithfully holding services on Sundays and Thursdays with 15 new visitors in attendance. 
Please pray for souls to be saved, baptized, and submitted to the sound preaching from the Word of God. 
We are committed to preaching the Word, and the singing of hymns. We are preaching through the book 
of John and going through a discipleship course. Please pray that we would remain faithful and for fruit! 

Love, labourers together, 

The Kroeker Family 

KROEKERS in BOLIVIA
MISSIONARIES TO THE MENNONITES OF BOLIVIA



John & Brenda Kroeker 
+591 (6) 217-0977 
john@kroekersinbolivia.com 
www.kroekersinbolivia.com 
Box 415  
Winkler, MB Canada 
R6W 4A6 

Sending Church 
Central Arctic Baptist Church 
Pastor Frank Siemens 
+1 (867) 669-6367 
cabcyk@gmail.com 
www.centralarcticbaptistchurch.com               

Missions Ministry 
CanAmera Baptist Missions International 
Jake Friesen 
+1 (204) 325-5670 
canamera@pvbc.ca 
www.canameramissions.com 
Box 415 
Winkler, MB Canada 
R6W 4A6

Praise 
• One year in Bolivia 
• Outreach opportunities 
• Connecting with families in the community 
• 15 visitors 
• Seeing results in Spanish lessons 
• Completing first attempt in village door to door soul-winning 
• The rain seems to be coming compared to last years drought 

Prayer 
• Next attempt in door to door soul-winning in our village 
• New city street preaching ministry 
• Church growth (souls saved, baptized, growing) 
• Our shipment to clear customs 
• Housing situation  
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